
  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

                   

FEBRUARY UPDATE FROM YOUR DISTRICT GOVERNOR  

Welcome M7 Lions to a new month. Hoping the frigid 
weather we encountered in January does not return. 
Lion Linda and I continue to visit clubs, my goal is to 
visit every club in M7 during my year as DG.  LCI sent 
me the Chevron Membership Awards in December.  I 
was able to mail them to all the individual clubs and 

hope everyone has received theirs.  In looking over the 190 of these ranging from 10 
years to 65 years it is heart-warming to see the dedication of you Lions giving back and 
serving your communities, congratulations. 
      
Again, I am so thankful to Lion Lyle Rosburg for excepting to Edit and publish our 
monthly newsletter. It gives all clubs the opportunity to share what’s going on with 
them.  I encourage you to send any information or photos so they can make the next 
edition. The sad thing is only about 600 of the 1,154 Lions in M7 are receiving this 
newsletter because we do not have the correct e-mail address of these members.  So, I 
strongly encourage each club secretary to reach out to all their members and verify they 
have the correct e-mail on file.  Then send this updated information on to LCI and our 
District Secretary Lion Steve Duncan.  “PLEASE DO THIS”.  
      
At our COG meeting held on Jan 27th State Membership Chair PDG Pat Scott turned in 
the past quarter membership report. M7 was the only district that showed a zero loss in 
membership.  We took home the traveling trophy.  Let’s hope we can keep it for a long 
time.  Thank you all for supporting our district.  I would again ask each of you to reach 
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out to one person each week and invite them to a meeting in hopes once they see all we 
do for our communities it will spark something within.  
 
Our Fulton new club Informational meeting was not as well 
attended as hoped. FVDG Todd and his committee have 
worked very hard to try and get a new club chartered. Weather 
was very poor that night that didn't help.  Todd will share more 
on this with his monthly update, I am sure.  
      
My District Convention will be March 9th at Wardsville Lion 
Club, mark your calendar and hope to see you their.  Thank you 
for your continued support. 
      
Stay Safe, 
Ed Bierbower 
District Governor   
 
 

* * * * * 

 

M7 District Governor Ed Bierbower shown 
presenting Lion Bruce Berger (Jeff City Host 
Lions Club) with a Appreciation certificate 
from LCI Global Membership team for his 
continued leadership and devotion to Lions 
membership growth. 
 

 

 

 

 

 
   



Message from 26-M7 First Vice District Governor, Todd Miller: 

Thank you for your efforts toward Fulton (photo attached).  Our 
informational meeting was the product of many hours of 
preparation and approximately $700 invested ($300 ad, $187 pins, 
$75 food and accessories, and mileage for those on the 
subcommittee).  I have not made application for grant 
reimbursement yet so I cannot provide you any concrete 
information on that topic yet. Our district will be mandated to 
invest a matching amount in the process as I recall ($500-$700 or 
approximately 1/3 of the total grant amount). 

We canvassed some of the town to discuss Lions Clubs, we influenced the writing of an article 
about the event for the Fulton Sun, we advertised in the Fulton Sun, we posted the event on 
two Facebook pages affiliated with the town and on my Facebook page with 5000 friends and 
1,000 followers, we included the event in our District Newsletter that was distributed to 
approximately 550 Lion members, and we discussed the event with people we suspected may 
have interest including Fulton resident, Susan Colvin who still remains active in Lion activities. 
Mark and Ed 
prepared some 
valuable words for 
the informational 
meeting. I’m certain I 
may have forgotten 
some of your efforts 
and I apologize if I 
did.  

15 current Lion 
members attended, 
and 3 prospective 
Lion members were 
present. I seem to 
recall there is a branch club topic or other means with which a new club can be formed with 
less than 15-20 members.  I’m open to suggestions on the next step. My participation will 
lessen for a bit as I prepare for some trials in February and as I attend to the many other trips 
and topics they throw on FVDGs. My son begins spring football in 6 weeks and my daughter 
has parent’s weekend and graduation in MS this spring. Lyle is a recipient of this email and has 
been copied on the photo and summary of the event.  I will also add some words in my FVDG 
report in the next district newsletter. 



One immediate improvement we must achieve is a more thorough email list for all district 
members. If Lyle is still using the spreadsheet of email addresses I prepared from Steve’s data, 
he is sending a district newsletter to less than one-half of our 1,100 or so members. We can’t 
consider this a success and won’t bridge the communication gap if we don’t include more 
members. Please consider encouraging all Lions in our area to provide a current email address 
to their club Presidents or Secretaries. Hopefully Ed or I will remember to discuss the same at 
the next district cabinet meeting in Holts Summit. 

 

* * * * * 

Time to begin thinking about the 2024-25 Lions year which begins July 1. As you discuss who will be your club 
officers for the next cycle, make sure that current and incoming leadership understands the responsibilities of 
each of the positions. The District Governor team and your Zone Chairperson can assist you with the necessary 
training/resources. 
 
President/Vice President Responsibilities 

• Preside over all club and board meetings. 
• Issue the call for regular and special meetings of the board of directors and club. 
• Appoint the standing and special committees of the club. 
• Ensure regular elections are duly called, noticed and held. 
• Engage as an active member of the district governor's advisory committee of the zone by attending 

district and zone meetings. 
 
Secretary Responsibilities 

• Organize club and board meetings. 
• Attend all club and board meetings. 
• Prepare agendas for and record minutes at every meeting. 
• Keep club records and receive club correspondence. 
• Complete and file all club reports. 
• Engage as an active member of the district governor's advisory committee of the zone by attending 

district and zone meetings. 
 
Treasurer Responsibilities 

• Preparing budgets and setting annual dues. 
• Receiving monies and depositing into approved club bank account(s) 
• Making payments on behalf of the club. 
• Maintaining separate Administrative and Activity Accounts 
• Preparing Financial Reports for the club and required governmental entities. 
• Maintaining club financial records. 
• Filing taxes/complying with local tax laws. 
• Preparing final financial records and turning over accounts and funds to successor. 

 
**There are e-books on the Lions Club International website as well as courses in the Lions Learning 
Center for each of these important positions. 
 

 



The Jefferson City Host Lions Club awards six trophies, annually, to the winner of the 
basketball games between the boys and girls teams from Capital City High School, Helias 
Catholic High School, and Jefferson City High School.  This is the second year the travelling 
trophies are being awarded.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Supporting the Leader Dog for the Blind, Lake Pet Hospital staff and members of the Eldon 
Lions Club celebrated raising $660 for Leader Dog. This money will help sponsor a dog for the 
program. Shown are Lake Pet staff, Lion Lisa and PDG Bill Foglesong. Lion Dr Kathy Bisges and 
District Governor Ed Bierbower. 



 
 

FVDG Todd Miller is wearing a pin as 
part of a district wide initiative to grow 
members. The pins are free and anyone 
not already wearing them on a daily 
basis is encouraged to come by his law 
office (1305 Southwest Blvd., Suite A, 
JCMO) to obtain one or you may obtain 
one from your Zone Chair or Club 
President. The pins are encouraged as 
part of your daily apparel and not just 
decoration for your Lions vest or 
clothing. We hope by doing this, the 
pins will encouragement others to ask 
about Lions Club as you work and play.  

 

* * * * * 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

  

Eldon Lions club members shown receiving LCI Chevron 
membership awards. Patty LaDuck 15 years ( accepting Lion 
Larry) Brandon Bennett 10 years. Brad Harbison 10 years. 
Barbara Bell 25 years ( not shown) Presented by Twyla 
Limbauch membership chairman 
 



 
  



 

  



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Capital City High School Speech and Debate members Mars Finley and Vee Blase 
spoke to JC Host Lions, including an original oratory.  



 

 



JC Host Lions Partner with Runge 
Conservation Nature Center 

Submitted by Lion Bruce Berger 
 

On Saturday January 13, 2024, the Jefferson City Host Lions 
Club and Runge Conservation Nature Center joined together 
in a project to support the Lions global cause of the 
ENVIRONMENT.  Lion Jane Haslag presented information 
about winter sowing of seeds from native plants.  The 
ultimate goal is to get more native plants in the community. 

After the presentation, Lions and Runge volunteers worked 
together to prepare milk jugs with soil and native plant 

seeds collected by Lion Jane.  These seeds were all 
gathered from native plants from Lion Jane’s home.  

The Lions and Runge volunteers prepared 70 milk 
jugs. These jugs will be left outside at Runge.  What 
little care is 
needed will be 
provided by Runge 
volunteers.  In the 

spring, the plants produced by the process will be 
transplanted into gardens. 

Lion Jane pointed out this is an inexpensive process to help 
get more native plants out there for our pollinators.  With 
so many non-natives, use of insecticide, and habitat loss, we 
are losing the very pollinators we need to sustain life. 

This is the second native plant project between Lions 
and Runge.  With the enthusiasm this project was 
greeted, there are certainly many more cooperative 
efforts down the road. 

 
 

 

 

  



SHOW ME LIONS EYEGLASS RECYCLING 

The Show Me Lions Eyeglass Recycling Facility is located at 710 Sandstone in 
Cedar City / North Jefferson City, Missouri.  Your group can help sort eyeglasses.  
Contact Jesse Hathcock at 573-338-5530 or jess26m7@aol.com. 

Lohman Lions Alberta and Gary Zumwalt are in charge of filling orders for 
recycled eyeglasses for mission trips.  If anyone wants to contact them to help with 
this task, their phone number is 573-782-3560.  Also, if anyone knows of a mission 
group that wants recycled eyeglasses, they can submit an email request to: 
showmelionseyeglassrecycling@gmail.com. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  



 

 

 

  



EVENTS AROUND THE DISTRICT: 

 WARDSVILLE LIONS CLUB BBQ of chicken, pork steaks, brats, or ribs on Saturday, 
February 24 from 11-4.  Drive thru only at the Wardsville Lions at 3505 Route M. 

 2024 LIONS DISTRICT 26-M7 CONVENTION will be held on March 8-9, 2024 at the 
Wardsville Lions Building.   International Director Marie Cunning of MD21 in Arizona 
will be the featured speaker. 

 2023-24 STATE CONVENTION April 18-20, 2024.  Old Kinderhook Resort, 
Camdenton, Missouri.  Registration brochure link:  http://e-district.org/userfiles/175/file/Lions%20Club%202024%20Convention%20-
%20Trifold%20Registration.pdf 

 JC HOST LIONS “2024 62nd DUSTY DESKINS PEANUT DAY” in May 2024 selling 
all around Jefferson City for $1 a bag or 6 for $5. 

 

Submit your event or article to Lyle at lrosburg@hotmail.com  
for inclusion in the next District Newsletter. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


